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 As we head into the summer 
months, plans are formulating nicely 
for the 2016 reunion in San Diego.  
Tony Marengo and his wife Khanh 
have been checking out many ho-
tels, sites and things to do.   
 Forrest will meet up with Tony 
in the near future for final approval. 
As of now the date looks like late 
August.  I will not go into detail, but 
there will be a lot of activities for this 
reunion.     
 Thanks to Tony I do not be-
lieve we have ever been this far 
ahead in planning.  There is still an 
on going process to resolve our fi-
nancial issues.  On that note the of-
ficers request you pay your 2015 
dues now.  Like myself, I know many 
pay for two years at the reunion.  
Judie is going to fire sale some of 
our inventory also, so this would be 
a good time to stock up.  
 Wishing everyone one a great 
summer and enjoy the grandkids.  I  
may have mentioned to some how 
nice the weather was in Florida this 
winter while they were freezing and 
snowed in.  Well I guess what goes 
around comes around.  It is shake 
and bake time in Central Florida 
high in the Mid to upper 90ôs. Of 
course that is not the official temper-
ature. We want to keep tourists in 
the parks. Trust me, when old JD 
comes off the lake before noon, it is 
HOT.  

Until later,     
             
Semper FI:  JD 

"Sad will be the day 
when the American peo-
ple forget their traditions 
and their history, and no 
longer remember that 
the country they love, 
the institutions they 
cherish, and the freedom 
they hope to preserve, 
were born from the 
throes of armed re-
sistance to tyranny, and 
nursed in the rugged 
arms of fearless men." 
-Roger Sherman, signer 
of the Declaration of 
Independence 
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     Our 36th Commandant  

 Gen. James F. Amos, the 35th 
Commandant of the Marine Corps, 
passes the colors to Gen. Joseph F. 
Dunford, Jr., during the change of 
command and subsequent retirement 
ceremony Oct. 17, 2014 at Marine Bar-
racks Washington, D.C.  

       Family Tradition  

 General Dunford has served 
37 years in the Corps and comes 
from a family devoted to service. His 
father is a retired Boston police of-
ficer and Marine who fought at the 
Frozen Chosin. His grandfather 
served in World War I. His motherôs 
four brothers served in World War II. 
ñYou graduated from South Boston 
High, and you went into the Marine 
Corps,ò Dunfordôs father said. 

 ñMy focus in the coming years 
will be to take care of our Marines 
and their families and to ensure that 
our Corps remains the expeditionary 
force in readiness that our nation has 
come to expect,ò he said. ñGod bless 
you all, Semper Fidelis, and for those 
still in uniform, continue to march. 

 Note: Since General Dun-
ford became the 36th Commandant 
he has been nominated to be the  
Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of 
Staff, only the second Marine to 
hold that position. If confirmed he 
will relinquish his position as Com-
mandant. 
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From Forrest Towe;  1st V.P. 

       
 After a lot of phone calls and emails I have tracked 
down Fox 2/5. The Company is deployed  to Okinawa. The 
new Company Commander is Captain Keegan Kinkade. He 
took over the Company a few week ago. Capt. Kinkade will 
be my contact for now. He has emailed me and will fill us in 
later. 

 A big thank you to Tony and his wife for taking the 
point on our next Reunion in San Diego. As of now mid-
August  looks like the plan. We will have more information 
for the next news letter. 

Forrest 

From  John Robertson;   2nd V.P. 

 To all my friends on the other side of the coun-
try, I hope you have extra padding for all the cold you 
have been experiencing. Here on the West coast we are 
at 95 degrees and the pool temperature at 75. Perfect 
for the consumption of libations.  

 Seriously I hope this newsletter finds everyone 
in good health and fine spirits. Coincidently, as I write 
this newsletter I found out that today is Vietnam Veter-
ans Day. I often think of my own Vietnam experience 
and with that I always think of Fox 2/5 and what great 
Marines I served with and those who did to make it 
home.  

 No matter what  our station in life, where we 
have been or where we have been collectively as a 
group, we can always say we were members of the Unit-
ed States Marine Corps. In my opinion the best military 
fighting force in the world.  

 I realize it is a little early to make hard plans for 
our upcoming  reunion in San Diego. But, be assured 
that when the time comes as I said before, that this re-
union will offer some great opportunities. The best op-
portunity for this group is Camp Pendleton and all the 
goodies that come with it. Also, MCRD is a venue that I 
am investigating for this group.  

 If any of you Fox 2/5 folks have suggestions that 
relate to this reunion, please forward them to us.  

Happy Vietnam Veterans Day and a toast to you all.     

 

Roby,  

Fox 2/5 3rd platoon (honorary member 2nd platoon) 

  

Corpsmen: 

 There are two reasons I am writing this to you. I am 
about to get my Permanent Change of Station to guard duty on 
the streets of Heaven. And second, I have a little ceremony that I 
have run for fifty years. It can and should be applied when Ma-
rines and their Corpsmen meet.  

 The ceremony runs like this: get the permission from 
the person in charge of the meeting to run the ceremony. Get 
everyone's attention and let them know you have an OK to run a 
ceremony honoring Corpsmen and tell them how it will be run. 
(Details following). Start by calling all Corpsmen Front and Center 
and they are to face the troops. When they are front and center, 
command "All Marines stand by" (short pause) "Attention!" When 
at attention command "Present Arms", All Marines will render a 
hand salute and look straight in the eyes of the Corpsmen. 

 You will then say "Marines go out when there may be 
trouble. That's a Marine thing. You Corpsmen go out with us be-
cause you are brave men and know damn well we will find trou-
ble. Many of you have died or otherwise had your butt shot off 
trying to keep us alive. We SALUTE you, we HONOR you and we 
LOVE you. My God bless you and your families. Order Arms. At 
Ease."          
  Reddog  ô45 -õ47  from Sgt. Grit newsletter 

USNS Lewis B. Puller                   

 Ms. Martha Puller Downs, daughter of Lt. Gen. 
Lewis "Chesty" Puller, christens the Navy's new ship 
named for her father. 

 The Puller was christened as the Corps plans to 
make greater use of its mobile landing platforms and mari-
time prepositioning force ships. The vessels are floating 
warehouses loaded with gear and fuel can be offloaded to 
support Marines ashore. The Puller and other AFSB variants 
are expected to support counter-piracy operations, maritime 
security operations, humanitarian and disaster relief mis-
sions, and crisis response missions. 

 The ship is the Navy's third mobile landing platform, 
but the first afloat forward staging base (AFSB) variant. Com-
pared to its predecessors, the Puller has a flight deck, berth-
ing for 250 personnel, fuel and equipment storage, and 
maintenance spaces. It's designed for helicopter operations, 
but Marine Corps planning documents show that officials are 
determining whether the MV-22 Osprey tiltrotor aircraft can 
operate from the ship as well. 

Vietnam: An Inner View    1000 Yard Stare 

       
 The book of Marc Waszkiewiczô personal photos 
from Vietnam designed by Crista Dougherty has been pub-
lished. Lea Jones, co-producer of the book, was generous 
enough to send a copy to me as a representative of Fox 2/5. 

 Unfortunately both co-editors misplaced (lost!) the 
original emails with much more information about the book. 
There will be additional information in the next newsletter. 

http://dnr.wi.gov/org/caer/ce/eek/critter/mammal/images/redFoxTracks.gif
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From the Co-Editor: 

 There is an unintended theme to this 
newsletter and that is WW II veterans. It cer-
tainly wasnôt any planning on my part. Call it 
dumb luck. 

 It started with a conversation be-
tween Dwight Anderson (1st plt. ô69) and 
John Baldasari (3rd plt. ;69) at the Gettys-
burg reunion. 

 Then a letter from a Sergeant Major 
complimenting the editors on the newsletter, 
followed by an article in the Cincinnati En-
quirer about a 93 year old priest/bomber 
navigator. 

 The result is some interesting read-
ing for our members/friends. 

 Thanks to Dwight and John for their 
help refining the details about Johnôs uncle. 
 Thanks to Sgt. Major Carcirieri for, 
first of all, the compliment on the newsletter, 
and for his phone calls with information 
about his career. 

 Finally, to Father Beckman for 
spending time with me on two visits to dis-
cuss his life, both militarily and spiritually. 

 Semper Fidelis,  Paul  

    

 

A Donation For Our Treasury 

 I received a check in the mail from 
Roger Ullman the other day made out to the 
Fox 2/5 Association. Enclosed with the 
check was a copy of an email and reply be-
tween Mr. Ullman and Dwight Anderson and 
mentioning Belleau Wood plaques but I was 
uncertain of the connection. 

 Following is Dwightôs clarification as 
to who Roger Ullman is: ñRoger is someone I 
know from a visit here (France). He is a law-
yer whose two sons are both military. One is 
an O-6 Navy Seal and the other was just 
picked up for promotion to O-6 Colonel in the 
USMC. I sent him the plaques some time 
back as he is old Marine and he wanted 
them for his sons and some other old Marine 
friends. Glad I was able to help out a bit with 
the treasury.ò 

 Seems Roger Ullman offered to 
make a donation to Dwightôs favorite worthy 
cause as a thank you for the Belleau Wood 
plaques. 

 Thanks to Roger Ullman and Dwight 
our treasury coffers are $200 to the better. 

Paul Trenn 

Fox 2/5 Association 

President      JD Moore       8014 Steeplechase Blvd, Orlando FL 32818 

        407-293-5701 - jdmooreorl@cfl.rr.com  

1st V. P.        Forrest Towe,    3449 Halifax Way, Concord CA  92314 
        925-676-5297        alosteagle@hotmail.com 

2nd V.P.        John Robertson jwrisit@gmail,com   

Co-Editors    Paul Trenn   6409 Barre Rd.   Loveland, OH  45140 

         513-608-0043     paultrenn@cinci.rr.com 

         Ken Kreader      515 S. Plank Rd.    Sanford, NC   27330
         919-718-5911      kenkre1212@msn.com  
               
Locator:        Chris Brown       9 Alister Circle, E. Northport  NY 11731 

         631-499-8739         fox2alpha@gmail.com 

Trea/Secõy    Judie Kreader    515 S. Plank Rd.    Sanford, NC 27330 

Webmaster    Ian Bailey,  139 Violet Ave,      Floral Park  NY 11001-3022 

         516-328-9718      cplgrunt03@aol.com 

Sage Advisor    Dan Allbritton, 9767 Myers Road, Benton AR 72019-8218 

                       501-794-3637ñallbritton501@sbcglobal.net 

Fox 2/5 Web site address:   http://2ndbn5thmarines.com/foxco/ 

WASHINGTON -- The Com-
mandant of the Marine Corps 
announced today the selection 
of Sgt. Maj. Ronald L. Green as 
the next Sergeant Major of the 
Marine Corps. ñIt gives me 
great pleasure to name Sgt. 
Maj. Green as the 18th Ser-
geant Major of the Marine 
Corps,ò said Gen. Joseph F. 

Dunford Jr., the commandant of the Marine Corps. ñHis dynamic leader-
ship is well known throughout the ranks of our Corps.  His wide range of 
experience in both peacetime and combat, and his record of performance 
make him extraordinarily well-qualified to serve as our senior enlisted 
leader,ò Dunford said.       
  The post of Sergeant Major of the Marine Corps was es-
tablished in 1957 as the senior enlisted advisor to the Commandant of the 
Marine Corps, the first such post in any of the branches of the United 
States Armed Forces. The Sergeant Major of the Marine Corps is selected 
by the Commandant, and typically serves a four-year term, though his 
service is at the pleasure of the Commandant. 

A Note From Canadian Fox 2/5 Brother Alex Kandic 

 Canada is playing a modest but rather important role in 
the fight against the Islamic State terrorists.  Amongst the troops 
we have sent over there are Members of our Special Forces. 

 They are usually drawn from our JTF2  (Joint Task Force 
2 ) which lets say is our Canadian version of Delta Force or simi-
lar.  A few years ago Members of JTF2 came to the aid of US 
forces in Afghanistan and they were awarded the US Presiden-
tial Unit Citation. 

http://dnr.wi.gov/org/caer/ce/eek/critter/mammal/images/redFoxTracks.gif
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Reunion Connections 

 One of many highlights of the Gettysburg reunion 
was Dwight Anderson speaking at the Saturday dinner about 
the American Battle Monuments Commission (ABMC) and 
the many cemeteries they maintain in Europe, North Africa 
and the Philippines, where our fallen military members lie, 
mainly from WW II. 

 This led to a conversation between Dwight and John 
Baldasari, 3rd platoon 1969. It turns out John has an uncle, 
Francis P. Isella, buried at the Epinal, France cemetery where 
Dwight is the superintendent. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Francis ñFrankò Isella was born in Girardsville, PA . 
His father Carmen and mother Maria were both born in Italy. 

 Frank played semi-pro football for the Mahony City 
Indians and owned and operated a small coal mine there. He 
was also married to the daughter of the Chief of Police. 

 He had  eight siblings; brothers Alfonso, Carmen, 
Louis, John and Alfred, along with three sisters, Rose , Flora 
and Molly. Carmen and Louis also served in the Army, and 
brother Alfonso in the Navy during WW II. Alfred served in the 
Army during the Korean War. 

 Frank was drafted into the Army at age 30.His 157th 
Infantry Regiment was first committed to battle on 10 July 
1943 in the assault wave on the landings on the island of Sic-
ily. Next they participated in the assault landings at Salerno, 
coming ashore the second day, 10 Sept. 1943. Itôs ironic that 
his combat started in Sicily at the ñboot heelò of Italy in the 
Mediterranean Sea, and then Italy, where his parents were 
born. 

 They fought through Anzio, Rome and France. Frank 
was killed in heavy fighting in the Vosges Mountains along 
the German border on 29 October 1944. His unit continued 
north and east and eventually to Germany; Nuremburg and 
then the Danube River at Marxheim on the outskirts of Mu-
nich, which fell on 30 April 1945, the last day of combat for 
the regiment. 

 John Baldasariôs father John 87, mother Molly 85, 
and uncle Alfred 83, are still alive and all doing well. 

 

 

 Doyle Newsom was1st pla-
toon commander from January-July 
1969, promoted to 1st. Lt. in Vi-
etnam. His last duty station was 
MCRD San Diego where he was 
Battalion Adjutant. 

 Taking a six month early 
out, he was promoted to Captain in 
those following six months before 
actually being discharged from the 
Marine Corps. 

 He earned a bachelorôs de-
gree in humanities and religion prior 

to entering OCS. After his discharge from the military he used 
the GI Bill to do graduate work in creative writing. This has 
culminated in the recent publishing of his book of poems. One 
aim of the book is that ñit might gain a readership among veter-
ans and thereby assist in the healing process that each of us 
must experienceò.  Following is a poem from the book, availa-
ble from Amazon and Barnes & Noble. 

 

òMotherõs Day 2014ó 

The mother of our children is an angel in disguise. 
All that know her recognize the angel in her eyes. 
Her face is calm like twilight and her hands are finely 
made, 
And by her silhouette a masterõs work has been displayed. 
 
Her movements are refined with a natural charm and grace. 
I feast upon her beauty and Iõm healed by her embrace. 
Though Helenõs face has been known to have launched a 
thousand ships, 
no Spartan sailed as I do when I kiss her country lips. 
 
Itõs a voyage filled with wonder that we navigate as one. 
We ride the wave together when the journey has begun. 
The rocking rolling sea carries us away and then 
we are lifted on the wave as we near our journeyõs end. 
 
I am lost without concern. I am found by earthly bliss. 
She is the master of my heart. She commands me with her 
kiss. 
I will never let her go.  I love her more than life. 
Sheõs an intoxicating lover. I am blessed. Sheõs my wife. 

 

"Lest I keep my complacent way, I must remember some-
where out there a person died for me today. As long as 
there must be war, I ask, and I must answer, 'Was I Worth 
Dying For?'" -    

Eleanor Roosevelt 

You can meet celebrities.  
You can meet the president.   

You can run into an old childhood friend.   
You can spend an entire lifetime meeting new and interesting people.   

You can love and give your all to your family.   
But remember this:   

There are few greater joys than getting back  
together with an old Marine Corps buddy. 

http://dnr.wi.gov/org/caer/ce/eek/critter/mammal/images/redFoxTracks.gif
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Sunny San Diego   2016 Reunion 

             Robert Roller   

                  
 Fox 2/5 Family and friends; 

  It always is a sad duty to report the passing of 
another of our brothers.  Information on his passing was 
forwarded to us  from Donna and Sam Henderson.    

 I spoke with Ms. Patricia Rhudy, a close friend of 
Robertôs, and she mentioned that she had spoken with 
Donna about Robertôs and in that conversation Sam re-
membered Robert as they served together in 1966.  Patri-
cia also related to me that Robert was awarded the Navy 
Cross (10-13-66).  I found a copy of the citation on Mili-
taryTimes.com (see below). 

 While he had some interesting work experiences his true 
love was in his artistry as a potter. 

Ken 

ððððððððððððððððððððððððð
   Citation               
The President of the United States of America takes 
pleasure in presenting the Navy Cross to Sergeant Robert 
T. Roller (MCSN: 1998691), United States Marine Corps, 
for extraordinary heroism as a Squad Leader with Compa-
ny F, Second Battalion, Fifth Marines, FIRST Marine Divi-
sion (Reinforced), Fleet Marine Force, in the Republic of 
Vietnam on 13 Oc-tober 1966. During 
a search and clear operation near the 
Demilitarized Zone in Quang Tri Prov-
ince, the lead ele-ments of the com-
pany were attacked by enemy sniper 
fire. Sergeant Roller's platoon was 
deployed to pursue and eliminate the 
snipers. They were hit by extremely 
heavy automatic weapons fire and 
grenades from a large enemy force 
concealed in a well camouflaged trench 
line. Although pain-fully wounded in the 
hand and leg from the initial burst of 
fire, he quickly gave first aid to the other 
wounded Marines and organized the 
evacuation of his fallen comrades, at the same time di-
recting a heavy volume of fire on the enemy position. He 
also assisted in bringing in medical evacuation helicopters 
for the more critically wounded. Disregarding his wounds, 
he refused evacuation and rejoined his platoon to rally the 
men and charge the heavily fortified enemy position. With 
only a pistol, Sergeant Roller led the assault, shouting 
encouragement to his men, and was wounded again. His 
aggressive and heroic actions in the face of grave person-
al danger inspired his men to overrun the enemy, routing 
them from their position and causing them to leave seven 
of their dead and numerous weapons behind. By his dar-
ing initiative, inspiring leadership and indomitable fighting 
spirit, Sergeant Roller upheld the highest traditions of the 
Marine Corps and the United States Naval Service. 
       

       

        2nd Platoon LZ Baldy       
  November 1970   

 Left to right, front to backé.Don Rottari, Micky Nor-
cia, Kevin Nichol, Joe Rogers. Lt. Williams (no hat), Bill 
Trainer (no hat)), Mike Schmidt, Tony Ludwig, SSgt. Hep-
ner (no hat), Unknown, Chief Ornelas, Doc Deinzer (no 
hat), Chandler (big guy in background, no hat). 

Thanks to Doc Deinzer for sending this in. 

            
We Always Like A Compliment 

 As the third part of our WW II related articles, we, 
(the editors), received a complimentary hand printed let-
ter on our work on the newsletter from Sgt. Major M. Car-
ciririei.  It  is as follows: 

ñEditors, 

Always a pleasure to receive your Fox Tracks News! 

Marines of the Korean years have retired our (Fox 
2/5) colors to the Marine Corps Museum in Quantico. 
Old age has a grip on us. Still ready to do it again if 
we could ! ! Hope one day you would have your reun-
ion close by here. At my age, 89, I canôt get to many 
places. 

Keep up the good work!     Sgt. Major M. Carcirieriò 

 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

It is we Marines who should be doing the compliment-
ingé.and thanking. The Sergeant Major served with 1/4 
on Okinawa in WW II, Fox 2/5 in Korea and 2/3 in Vi-
etnam. 

 Hopefully we can thank the Sergeant Major in 
person for serving our Corps and country in three wars 
when our reunion will be on the East Coast in 2020. 
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